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In February 2015 the News will be coordinated by Buninyong and District 

Community Association.  We would like to take this opportunity of thanking all our 

supporters over the last 37 years and wish the new committee at the BDCA many 

years of production. 

 

Merry Christmas and a Safe Happy New Year to all our readers.   

 

 
 

 



     Buninyong Primary School 

Annual Japanese Theme Day 

On Friday 21st November, Buninyong Primary 

School held their annual Japanese Theme Day. 

For the entire day, students enjoyed a variety 

of activities designed to encourage and 

promote an interest in cultural differences. 

Students from grade 3 onwards participated 

ƛƴ ŀ ǎǇƻǊǘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ¦ƴŘƻǳƪŀƛΩΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǊƻǘŀǘŜŘ 

through 6 different activities. Some of the 

photos are here. The younger grades learnt a 

ŦŀƳƻǳǎ WŀǇŀƴŜǎŜ ŦƻƭƪǘŀƭŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨaƻƳƻǘŀǊƻΩ 

(The Peach Boy). Many craft activities were to 

help students use their imagination and have 

something wonderful that they could take 

home to show their family. We look forward to 

hosting the event again next year. 

Sue Hayashi 

       

 

  



Ten metres to Zero in Ten days 

Thatôs the flowering and subsequent death of the tropical American Furcraea plants at historic 

Eurambeen near Beaufort! 

Having spent years storing sufficient energy the Furcraea plant sends up a flowering spire that 

contains the bulbils that will ensure the survival of its species; only to die soon after. This dramatic 

plant was just one of the features of the house and garden when a group from the Friends of the 

Buninyong Botanic Gardens visited Eurambeen which is being restored by current owners Sarah 

Beaumont and Ian Glover. 

The main part of the garden at the front of the house was designed by Edna Walling during her 

óEnglish gardenô phase after being commissioned by early owners, the Beggs family. 

The group had earlier visited nearby óBelmontô: a cottage-style garden according to owner Jocelyn 

Reid who is descended from the original settler, engineer James Frazer Watkin. Belmont was built 

in 1861 beside the water race to the nearby goldfields that was Watkinôs particular interest. The 

house also features Scandinavian influence in the designs on the house. There is much of 

historical interest in this Victorian Heritage Registered house and garden - so much so that it is 

also nurtured by the Australian Garden History Society.     

Belmont also features a delightful lily pond, with its diverse aquatic life, that enabled the visitors to 

gain some quiet reflective time ï surely the reason for any garden.  

 

A pair of tropical American Furcraea plants, in a once-in-their-lifetime flowering, dominate the 

skyline at historic Eurambeen near Beaufort, during a visit by a group from the Friends of the 

Buninyong Botanic Gardens. The tall spires have grown dramatically over past months but will 

wither and die post-flowering. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 


